总 主 编 滕 纯 责任编辑 叶 冰 特约编辑 谢宗林

第一套梯度训练分层最详细的书

配套科目

适用版本

适用模块

高中语文

人教版\粤教版\江苏教育版 鲁人版\语文版

言由粉学

人教A版\人教B版\北师大版 江苏教育版

高中英语

人教版\外研版\译林版 北师大版

高中物理

人教版\粤教版\沪科版\鲁科版

高中化学

人教版\江苏教育版\鲁科版

高中生物

人教版\江苏教育版

高中思想政治

人教版

高中历史

人教版\岳麓版\人民版

高中地理

人教版\中图版\鲁教版\湘教版

必修\选修

必修\选修

必修\选修

.......

必修\选修

必修\选修

必修\选修

必修\选修

必修\选修

必修\选修

装帧设计/ SOAN 选琳兰图书品牌机构





定价: 12.00元





适用于新课标外研版

高中英语必修





策 划 北京弘哲教育研究中心

总主编 滕 纯 (中央教科所前副所长 研究员)

主 编 秦清海

编 者 秦清海 马士红

广西教育出版社四川教育出版社



了4修福泽 地慧授业

青月春 静脱的风筝

舞动青春的翅膀



点金之术 训练之道



下 着课改的不断深入,为了充分阐释课程标准的要求,鼓励、引导学生在共同发展中富有个性、自主地学习,我们特约北京、山东、江苏、广东等课改省份及教育发达地区百余位特、高级教师精心打造、倾力编写了这套《点金训练》丛书它将优化训练与答案详解融为一体,针对课堂作业、课后自测、阶段评估的学习过程设置梯级习题,能让你练得巧妙、学得扎实!本丛书具有如下特色:

△**橘ি** 分级 丛书特有的"梯级集训"模式,极大地优化了思维的发散性和学习的层次感。丛书课节训练按 AB 卷编写。A 卷为课堂针对训练,按"双基再现""变式活学"和"实践演练"分类优化;B 卷为课外提升训练,按"理解整合""拓展创新""综合探究"和"高考模拟"梯度编排。着重体现了课堂作业和课后练习的功能。在题目编排难度上由易到难,用"★"(1~5个)标识;在课堂同步性上设置课节训练、单元训练、模块训练三部分,让学生在学习的每个阶段都可获得能力提升。这些匠心独运的设计让你仿佛置身于一个广阔而奇妙的演练场。这里处处充满乐趣和挑战,让你大展拳脚,练就一身绝世"武功"。

☆科学、质析 丛书集训练过程的"学、练、测"于一体,化方法、能力、创新于一炉,融山东、江苏、广东等地优质教育资源于一书,汇百余名特、高级教师智慧于一身,将会带给你全程的学习指导,点亮你学海航行的明灯。

△**轻反、稳健** 丛书题量适中,题型丰富,题目经典,各梯度间循序渐进,层次性和难易度适当,使你能有选择地做题,练得充分、精当。同时,丛书大力引入原创题、变式题、探究题,增强题目的独创性、新颖性和时代感,使你训练得心应手、扎实有效。答案中点拨到位,警示思维误区,点击解题关键,令人有茅塞顿开之感。

☆**高能、高分** 在同步训练中链接高考,引入最新高考真题和模拟题,引导你走进高考、感受高考,帮助你适应高考、决胜高考。

《点金训练》是一艘带领师生畅游蔚蓝学海的旗舰。通过亲切的指导、耐心的训练、愉快的测试、精当的评价,相信《点金训练》会让每一位"航海员"都获得属于自己闪光耀眼的奖牌!那么还等什么呢,现在就和《点金训练》一起开始你激动人心,充满意趣和挑战的"点金"之旅吧!



Was to

中央教科所前副所长 研究员

第二屆全國"点盘之星"创新学习大赛

-改变学习方法 体验学习乐趣

全国初、高中师生朋友们:

北京弘哲教育研究中心与多家省市级教研中心、教育出版社继去年成功举办首届全国寻找"点金·创意之星"活动之后,于今年4月隆重推出第二届全国"点金之星"创新学习大赛。现在,只需你转动脑筋拿起纸笔参与本次大赛,就有机会成为全国"点金之星",获得星级证书并赢取精美奖品。

以在"多",对"一次的成绩"。为"这位代表"是"多为的对形"。这一时间,

活动介绍

参赛者需围绕《点金教练》或《点金训练》丛书的使用心得,以"改变学习方法,体验学习乐趣"为主题,向全国的朋友们介绍和分享自己最拿手的学习方法。参赛者介绍的学习方法或针对全学科,或针对某学科,或针对某学科的某一部分,或针对某一类问题等均可。参赛作品请注明作品名称,作者姓名、年龄、所在学校或单位、通讯地址、邮政编码和联系电话。同时,我们也诚恳地期望各界朋友能借此机会对我们图书的不足之处提出批评和建议。届时,我们将组织创新教育专家对所有作品进行评审,最终评出 725 位具有示范意义、拥有优异创新学习能力的获奖者,颁发"点金之星"荣誉证书和精美奖品。欢迎全国在校初、高中学生和教师踊跃报名参加。

奖项设置

钻石星: 5名——价值 2000 元高级电子辞典一部

铂金星: 20 名——价值 800 元时尚 MP4 一部

白银星:200名——《点金教练》丛书一套

青铜星:500名——精美礼品一件

投稿事宜

投稿日期: 当年 6~12 月

结果公布:次年3月(电话和邮件通知获奖者,并向社会公布。)

投稿地址:北京市朝阳区胜古中路2号金基业大厦10层1002

第二届全国"点金之星"创新学习大赛组委会收

邮政编码: 100029

E-mail: hongzhe2008@gmail.com

咨询电话: (010)64411197 64411172

郑重声明:作品投稿后,即表明原作者授权北京弘哲文化发展有限公司无偿在各类活动中宣传、展示、使用和出版该作品。

本活动法律顾问: 鼎立律师事务所 沈春林

目 录

the State of the S

	Module 1 My First Day at Senior High	
	Period 1 Introduction/Reading and Vocabulary/Listening and Vocabulary	
	A卷 (课堂针对训练)	
	B卷 (课外提升训练)	2
	Period 2 Grammar/Pronunciation/Speaking/Everyday English and Function/Writing/	
	Cultural Corner , moits a ummos of bus tomatal office of the contract of the c	
	A卷 (课堂针对训练)	6
	B卷 (课外提升训练)	7
	Module 2 My New Teachers	
	Period 1 Introduction/Reading and Vocabulary/Listening and Vocabulary	
	A 卷 (课堂针对训练) ······1	2
	B卷 (课外提升训练) ······ 1	3
	Period 2 Grammar/Speaking/Pronunciation/Function and Speaking/Everyday English/	
	Writing/Cultural Corner	
	A 卷 (课堂针对训练) ····································	7
(%) (*)	B卷 (课外提升训练) ·························1	9
	Module 3 My First Ride on a Train	
	Period 1 Introduction/Reading and Vocabulary/Vocabulary	
	A 卷 (课堂针对训练) ····································	3
	B卷 (课外提升训练) ······ 2	4
	Period 2 Grammar/Function/Reading and Speaking/Listening/Writing/Pronunciation/	
	Everyday English/Cultural Corner	
	A 卷 (课堂针对训练) ······ 2	8
	B卷 (课外提升训练) 2	9
	Module 4 A Social Survey—My Neighbourhood	
	Period 1 Introduction/Reading and Vocabulary/Listening and Vocabulary	
	A 卷 (课堂针对训练) ······ 3	4
	B卷 (课外提升训练) 3	5

Period 2	Grammar/Pronunciation/Writing/Everyday English/Function and Speaking	3/
	Cultural Corner	
	(课堂针对训练)	
B卷	课外提升训练)	40
	5 A Lesson in a Lab	
Period 1	Introduction/Vocabulary and Speaking/Reading and Vocabulary/Vocabulary	ry
A 卷	(课堂针对训练)	44
	(课外提升训练)	
Period 2	Grammar/Listening and Writing/Pronunciation/Everyday English/Function	
	Cultural Corner	
A 卷	(课堂针对训练)	
	(课外提升训练)····································	
	6 The Internet and Telecommunications	
Period 1	Introduction/Reading and Vocabulary/Listening and Vocabulary	X X
	(课堂针对训练)	
R岩	(课外提升训练)	55
Period 2	Grammar/Pronunciation/Writing/Speaking and Reading/Function/Everyd	
1 criou 2		
A 券	English/Cultural Corner (课堂针对训练) ·····	58
R 类	(课外提升训练) ····································	60
Wit:		JO113 1
S. A. S. STAGESTON	s 1 ~ 2 评价试题	
Module	s 3~4 评价试题	
Module	s 5 ~ 6 评价试题	
必修1	评价试题	
参考答	案	= A, ·

deading and the street of the

See Cultural Corner

a coddgiell, Meigher and the control of the control

Partie a comment Residing and Vocationary and Comment of the State of



using mobile phones.

criminal b_____.

trees?

17. Are there any i____ on how to plant the

18. We are trying to understand the causes of

Module 1 My First Day at Senior High



Period 1	Introduction/Reading and Vocabulary/ Listening and Vocabulary	THE
	Listening and Vocabulary	

A卷(课堂针对训练) 19. One candidate in particular i ____ us with her knowledge. 20. I was d____ that we played so well yet Ⅰ.★英汉词语互译 still lost. 1. in other words 2. look forward to 对比闯关 3. at the start of 4. at the end of Ⅲ.★★选词填空 5. go to college 从下面的框内选择适当的短语,并用其正确 6.被分成 形式填空。(每个短语只用一次) 7. 参加 be similar to, be different from, look forward to, in 8. 单独地,独自地 other words, by oneself, write down, be impressed 9. 自我介绍 with, at the start of, be divided into, take part in 10. 与……相似 21. Tom all kinds of after-school acti-Ⅱ.★★单词拼写 根据所给单词首字母或汉语意思,并结合句 vities. 22. In that country the school year _____ three 意写出下列各句中所缺单词的正确形式。 semesters. 11. The police have issued a detailed 23. The tourists _____ the beautiful scenery (描述) of the missing woman. 12. Do you have any ____(以前的) experience of nature and didn't want to leave. 24. You needn't _____ every word that your of this type of work? 13. As soon as they found out I was a doctor teacher says in class. their whole _____(态度) changed. ^ 25. She made a plan for study the new 14. I felt _____(难堪的) about how untidy term. the house was. 26. My son is old enough to go out to play 27. My mother says she ____ meeting you. 15. I think we should try again using a different (方法). 28. What he says _____ what he does, so I 16. It's a ____ how often you see drivers can't believe him.

York.

failed.

29. The weather of Beijing that of New

30. Your performance in the driving test didn't

reach the required standard, _____, you



*	
6 8	
1	
, and	

 id.		
 	 	 -

IV.	***	根据课文内	容判断正误	(正 确" T	` "
	错误"	F")			

- 31. The city where Li Kang lives is very far from Beijing.32. The teachers in the new school are very amazing.33. Every classroom is equipped with a computer.34. Ms Shen's method of teaching is the same as
- that of Li Kang's previous teachers.

 35. In Ms Shen's opinion, reading comprehension is very important.
- 36. Ms Shen introduced each student to the others.
- 37. Almost all the students like Ms Shen.
- 38. The number of the boys in Li Kang's class is much larger than that of the girls.

(T)	
	实践演练

V.	*	*	*	*	根据汉	语完	成	下	列	句	子
----	---	---	---	---	-----	----	---	---	---	---	---

39. 夏天再没有比游浴	永更好的锻炼方式了 。
In summer there	is
swimming as a me	ans of keeping fit.
40. 当她苏醒过来时,	发现自己躺在医院里。
When she	
she	in hospital.
41. 明天我们全都去	野营多有趣呀!
	it will be when we all
go camping tomor	row!
42. 歌手们的演唱给何	他们留下了深刻的印象。
They	the

B 卷(课外提升训练)

		B 卷 (课
	ABC	
	基础巩固	<u>]</u>
	1.★★单项选择	
	从A、B、C、D四	个选项中,选出可以填入空
	白处的最佳选项	Į.,
	1. Exercise is	as any other to lose
,	unwanted weight	
	A. so useful a wa	ay B. as a useful way
	C. as useful a wa	ay D. such a useful way
	2. We're going to	o talk about the problem
	at the	e last meeting.
	A. was discusse	\mathbf{d}
	B. discussed	
	C. discussing	
	D. to discuss	
	3. Mr Zhang gave	e the textbooks to all the
	students except	who had already
	taken them.	
	A. the ones	B. ones
	C. some	D. the others
	4. The Parkers bough	nt a new house but
	will need a lot of	work before they can move in.
	A. they	B. it

C. one

D. which

performa	nce of the si	ngers.
提升训练)		
5. Mrs Black	doesn't beli	ieve her son is able to
design a d	igital camera	.,?
A. is he		B. isn't he
C. doesn't	she	D. does she
6. As there w	vas no one to	turn to, I finished the
task all	yeste	erday.
		B. by myself
C. for mys	elf	D. on myself
7. There are	several rese	earch centers in China
	a certain dis	sease called Bird Flu is
being stud	lied.	
A. which		B. where
C. when		D. what
8. I was	at the le	tter, which was
to my clas	smates.	
A. amaze;	amazing	
B. amazing	g; amazed	
C. amazed		
D. amaze;	amaze	
9. It is a	to	hear his speech.
A. bore		B. bored
C. boring		D. troublesome
10. The youn	g man shows	a very positive attitude
	his work.	
A. for		B. with
C. in		D. to



综合应用

Ⅱ.★★★完形填空

阅读下面的短文,掌握其大意,从各题所给的四个选项(A、B、C和D)中,选出最佳选项。

After competitions, people all thought 16 of what Wang won and Chinese players won. "The rule change has 17 our performances, but it is not a big problem, 18 was shown by what we've achieved," Li Furong said.

Wang set world table tennis records in women's singles, women's doubles and mixed doubles. She is __19__ the first Chinese player to __20__ gold for women's singles in the fields. The 25-year-old champion is __21__ to table tennis fans throughout the world __22__ the only player ever to win all 12 international table tennis championships for __23__. Now, she has 14 gold medals __24__ international competitions in her medal list.

Wang started playing table tennis when she was seven. After 14 years of training and __25__, she ranked top seed in the world in 1999, and __26__ her throne for three years. But, at last year's Asian Games, Wang met her Waterloo, __27__ take gold and later falling into a slump. Wang was at a crossroad. "I had thought of retiring from the national team __28__, but at last, I chose to stay," said she.

When 29 who were her three main rivals, Wang answered, "The first is myself, the second is the whole world, 30 the third is the player who I have yet to meet."

- 11. A. Staring
- B. Pulling
- C. Cutting
- D. Calm

12. A. hunted	B. looked	
C. battled	D. stood	
13. A. turn	B. sweep	
C. shooting	D. rank	
14. A. place	B. sit	
C. seat	D. stay	
15. A. to	B. on	
C. in	D. at	
16. A. high	B. highly	
C. low	D. lowly	
17. A. effected	B. ended up with	***************************************
C. affected	D. resulted from	
18. A. that	B. which	
C. where	D. when	
19. A. also	B. too	
C. well	D. so	
20. A. make	B. get	,
C. win	D. take	
21. A. said	B. reported	
C. known	D. understood	
22. A. when	B. while	
C. because	D. as	
23. A. woman	B. man	
C. adult	D. old	
24. A. at	B. in	
C. from	D. of	
25. A. running	B. beating	~~~~
C. competing	D. joining	
26. A. took	B. gave	
C. got	D. kept	
27. A. failing in	B. failed in	
C. failing to	D. failed to	
28. A. at that time	B. from time to time	
C. all the time	D. at the same time	
29. A. answering	B. answered	
C. asking	D. asked	***************************************
30. A. but	B. and	
C. so	D. then	
Ⅲ.★★★★阅读理解		
阅读下面的短文,从每	手题所给的四个选项	
(A、B、C 和 D)中,选b	出最佳选项。	
In American schools th		
Homecoming Day. Many hig		
with a football team have	a homecoming game.	
This can be the most impo	rtant event of the year	

3





except Graduation(毕业) or Commencement Day. Students plan Homecoming Day for many weeks in advance.

Several days before Homecoming, students start to decorate (装饰) the school. There are signs to wish luck to the team, and many other signs to welcome all the graduates. Many people still come to Homecoming twenty or thirty years after their graduation.

The members of school clubs build booths (摊位) and sell lemonade (柠檬汁), apples and sandwiches. Some clubs help to welcome visitors.

During the day people like to look for teachers that they remember from long ago. Often they see old friends and they talk together about those happy years in school.

Everyone soon comes to watch the football game. When the game is half over, the band (乐队) comes onto the field and plays school songs. Another important moment is when the Homecoming Queen or King appears. All the students vote a most popular student Homecoming Queen or King. It is a great honor to be chosen.

Homecoming is a happy day, but it is not perfect unless the football team wins the game. Even if the team loses, the students still enjoy Homecoming. Some stay at the school to dance, and others go to a party. For everyone it is a day worth remembering.

- 31. The most important event of the year in high schools and colleges is _____.
 - A. Homecoming
- B. the football game
- C. graduation
- D. winning the game
- 32. When do students begin to arrange everything for Homecoming?
 - A. The day before Homecoming.
 - B. Many weeks before the day.
 - C. When the guests arrive.
 - D. In the days before Homecoming.
- 33. Which of the following is NOT done on Homecoming?
 - A. To see old friends.
 - B. To call on teachers they remember.
 - C. To watch the football game.
 - D. To go home to see their family.

- 34. The underlined word "vote" in the fifth paragraph means"_____".
 - A. attend a meeting
 - B. elect or choose
 - C. hold a celebration
 - D. have a football match
- 35. Who can probably become Homecoming Queen or King?
 - A. The student who is liked most by the others.
 - B. The guest who is most popular with the students.
 - C. The student who is most liked by the guests.
 - D. The player who plays best in the football game.



开放探究

Ⅳ.★★★★阅读表达

阅读下面的文章,根据要求完成后面的五个问题。

In the United States many have been told that anyone can become rich and successful if he works hard and has some good luck. Yes, when one becomes rich he wants people to know it. And even he does not become very rich, he wants people to think that he is. That's what "Keeping up with the Joneses" is about. The expression was first used in 1913 by a young American by the name of Arthur Momand. Momand looked around him and noticed that many people do things to keep up with their neighbors; they try to look as rich and successful as their neighbors. He saw the funny side of it and started to write a series of short stories. He called it keep up with Joneses, because Jones is a very common name in the United States. Keeping up with the Joneses came to mean keeping up with people around you. Momand's series appeared in different newspapers across the country for over 28 years.

People never seem to get tired of keeping up with the Joneses. _____ why they read the right books, go to the right universities, eat



in the right restaurants.
Every city has an area where people want
to live because people will think better of them
if they do. And there are Joneses in every city in
the world. But one must get tired of trying to
keep up with the Joneses, because no matter
what one does, Mr Jones always seems to be
ahead.
36. What's the best title of the passage?
37. Which sentence in the passage can be replaced
by the following one?
At last people will not want to keep up with
Joneses, because he is always far ahead of one.
20 Di Cili I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I
38. Please fill in the blank with proper words or
phrases to complete the sentence. (Please
answer within 10 words)
39. What do you think about keeping up with the
Joneses? (Please answer within 30 words)
Johnses: (Thease answer within 50 words)
40. Translate the underlined sentence in the last
paragraph into Chinese.
高考模拟
V M TT VIL 197
V.★★★单项选择
从A、B、C、D四个选项中,选出可以填入空
白处的最佳选项。 41.(2006 A 图 * L) 图 - L L L L L L L L L L
41. (2006·全国卷 I) The house belongs to
my aunt but she here any more.
A. hasn't lived
B. didn't live
C. hadn't lived
D. doesn't live
42. (2006·全国卷 I) and happy,
Tony stood up and accepted the prize.
A. Surprising
B. Surprised

C. Being surprised

D. To be surprising

43.	(2006·辽宁)The father as well as his three	
	children skating on the frozen river	
	every Sunday afternoon in winter.	
	A. is going	
	B. go	
	C. goes	
	D. are going	
44.	(2006·福建) Ladies and gentlemen, please	
	fasten your seat belts. The plane	
	A. takes off	
	B. is taking off	******
	C. has taken off	
	D. took off	**************************************
45.	(2006·浙江) This machine It	
	hasn't worked for years.	
	A. didn't work	~~~~~
	B. wasn't working	,
	C. doesn't work	
	D. isn't working	•
46.	(2007・山东・诸城) He speaks English well	
	indeed, though not a native speaker.	
	A. as fluent as	
	B. more fluent than	
	C. so fluently as	*********
	D. so fluently than	
47.	(2007・黒龙江・哈尔滨)The carpet,	
	from Persia, is the most expensive item in	
	the store.	
	A. being imported	
	B. to be imported	
	C. having imported	
	D. imported	
48.	(2007·山东) Please remainuntil	
	the plane has come to a complete stop.	
	A. to seat	***************************************
	B. to be seated	
	C. seating	
	D. seated	
		•





Period 2 Grammar/Pronunciation/Speaking/Everyday English and Eurotion/Writing/Cultural Corne



A 卷(课	堂针对训练)
双基再现	15. That city impressed us on the high speed of development.
I.★★用所给动词的正确形式填空 1. I ping-pong quite well, but I haven't had time to play since the New Year. (play)	对比闯关
2. All of us were when we heard the news that we would not go climbing the next day. (disappoint) 3. We can see Lucy is from her look. (amaze) 4. The lecture was so that the students	根据A句句意,在B句的空白处填上合适的词,使两句话的意思基本一致。(每空一词) 16. A: I don't know about it and I don't care,
fell asleep. (bore) 5. The child was quite before strangers. (embarrass) 6. Many people are looking forward to the new film directed by Zhang Yimou. (see) 7. The children will enjoy a golden childhood if	Ā
we their study load. (reduce) 8. The train at 6:00 pm. So I have to be at the station by 5:40 pm at the latest. (leave) 9. Once environment damage, it takes many years for the system to recover. (do) 10. When you have finished the report, I	18. A: This news was interesting. Peter was interested in this news. B: Tom felt in the news. 19. A: I'm really expecting to go to your party with pleasure. B: I'm really
for about 3 hours. (wait) II. ★★★下列各句中都有一处错误,请找出并 改正。 11. The girl was very pleasing with her birthday present.	going to your party. 20. A: Our college is ten times the size of our middle school. B: Our college is ten times as our middle school. IV. ★★★在下面的短文中填入适当的词
12. We'll have an exam in the end of this term. 13. Would you mind answer the questions for me?	Secondary school in the US usually (21)seven years, grades six (22)twelve. (23)the end of twelfth grade, American students (24)the high school (25) Students need
14. More than one bird fly away to the south when the weather turns cold.	

September throug	h December, a	nd the	second
January through M	Iay. American s	tudents	have a
long summer (30) _imad_leage*		



实践演练

V.★★★★书面表达

31. 假如你是高一新生李华,收到了美国笔友 Mark 的电子邮件。请根据下表提供的信 息给 Mark 回一封电子邮件,介绍你的学 校生活并希望他尽快回信。

学习生活	功课紧张,经常考试,但学得很好
业余生活	踢足球,收集各种各样的贝壳 (shell)等
教师情况	有一位美籍英语教师 Andrew(介绍他的外貌、性格特点及课堂教学等情况)

	注意:(1)	内容完整	,语意连贯;
--	------	----	------	--------

(2)单词数不少于80。(电子邮件的 开头与结尾已给出,不计入总词数)

		1		
	1			
	48		Dave	- 4
-8	10000		400	

	LiHua1990@ 126. com	
То:	ingwill be come, are	
	Mark101@ hotmail. com	+
Subjec		
	School Life in Dalian	
	Mark! Thanks so much for your e-mail.	
	the second of th	
15: 0	a Clier boen can't od bišos oced	
	Yours,	
346.4	Li Hua	
	所给的购金钱到(人总是是他是)的证明	

B卷(课外提升训练)



基础巩固

Ⅰ.★★单项选择

从A、B、C、D四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

1. —David has made great progress recently.

 ,	and	
,		

- A. So he has; so you have
- B. So he has; so have you
- C. So has he; so have you
- D. So has he; so you have
- 2. My advisor encouraged _____ a summer course to improve my writing skills.
 - A. for me taking
- B. me taking
- C. for me to take
- D. me to take
- 3. Nowadays more and more students are working directly on the Internet ______ different types of course are supplied.
 - A. that
- B. which
- C. where
- D. whose

- 4. I've just seen no more than one copy of *Gone with the Wind* in the bookshop opposite.

 Lucy, go and buy back.
 - A. one

From:

- B. it
- C. some
- D. them
- 5. The number of deaths from heart disease will be reduced greatly if people ______ to eat more fruit and vegetables.
 - A. persuade
 - B. will persuade
 - C. be persuade
 - D. are persuaded
- 6. He concluded his speech with a remark ______ failure ______ the mother of success.
 - A. which; was
- B. that: is
- C. which; is
- D. that; was
- 7. It is believed if a book is _____, it will surely _____ the reader.
 - A. encouraged; encourage
 - B. encouraging; be encouraged
 - C. encouraged; be encouraging
 - D. encouraging; encourage



高中英语	· 此降1	
	8. —Whena —When he A. does he come; co	_,I will let you know.
	B. will he come; will	
	C. does he come; wil	
	D. will he come; con	
******	9. He will stop showing	
***************************************	of him.	
	A. is taken	B. will be taken
	C. takes	D. has taken
		k of this kind of TV set,
***************************************	which	•
	-Well, I don't car	_
********	A. was made	•
		D. had been made
•	- Italia Book Made	D. Mad Deen Made
******************		,
	综合业用	
********	Ⅱ.★★★★完形填空	
		握其大意,然后从各題
		、B、C 和 D) 中, 选出最
	佳选项。	TOTO TO DIT, WILLIAM
		ng up,I was embarrassed
	_	with my father. He was
		and very short, and when
	• •	ner, his hand on my arm
		•
		ould <u>13</u> . I would 不安) at the unwanted
	_	
***************************************		rted out, he always said, ll try to adjust to(适应)
•	you."	If try to adjust to (地)业)
		na 14 tha aubway
~~~~		to work He went to work
		to work. He went to work
÷	17 a day.	weather, he always never
	<u></u>	even on the amound it was
		was on the ground, it was
	impossible for him to wal	·
***************************************		19 him through the
	~	gh (雪橇) to the subway
	entrance.	out himself as an abiset
		pout himself as an object
	or pity, <u>20</u> ala ne	e show any envy of the

more fortunate or able. What he

others was a "good heart", and if he found one,

the owner was good enough for him. Now that I

21

am older, I believe that is a 22 standard by which to judge people, 23 I still don't know exactly what a "good heart" is. But I know the times I don't have 24

Unable to engage in many activities, my father still tried to take part in some way.

When a local sandlot baseball team found itself without a manager, he 25 it going. I now know he 26 some things indirectly through me. When I played ball, he "played" too.

He has been 27 many years now, but I think of him often. I wonder if he sensed my unwillingness 28 with him during our walks. If he did, I am sorry I never told him how sorry I was, how I regretted it. I think of him when I get unhappy with something unimportant, when I am envious of another's good when I don't have a "good heart". At such times I put my hand on his arm to balance, and say, "You set the pace, I'll try to adjust to you."

B. need

D. could

B. balance

- 11. A. would C. were used to 12. A. pleasure
  - C. advice D. good 13. A. glance B. see C. notice D. stare 14. A. outside or inside B. round C. to or from D. past 15. A. that B. where C. which D. what 16. A. because of B. according to
  - C. instead of D. in spite of 17. A. missed B. escaped C. enjoined D. lost
  - 18. A. At one time B. At a time C. At such times D. At times 19. A. lead B. show C. bring D. pull 20. A. how B. nor C. so D. not
  - 21. A. looked around B. looked down C. looked on D. looked for
  - 22. A. high B. low C. proper D. strict

23. A. as though	B. even though
C. in case	D. no matter
24. A. it	B. them
C. that	D. one
25. A. kept	B. made
C. helped	D. watched
26. A. employed in	B. interested in
C. joined in	D. served in
27. A. died	B. gone
C. left	D. lost
28. A. being seen	
B. having been seen	
C. seen	
D. to be seen	•
29. A. house	B. father
C. friend	D. fortune
30. A. regain	B. receive

#### Ⅲ.★★★★阅读理解

C. repay

阅读下面的短文,从每题所给的四个选项(A、B、C和D)中,选出最佳选项。

D. reuse

Gone are the days when men and women couldn't associate with each other. When we are asked whether boys and girls can associate with each other, the majority of us will say, "Yes, of course. Why not?"

If we want to deal with the association between boys and girls properly, here are some "do's and don'ts" for you to follow.

- Keep a normal and healthy state of mind. Our schools and classes are made up of boys and girls. It is very natural for the boys and girls to contact each other and build up the friendship with the students of the other sex. Generally speaking, we should broaden the circle of the association. We should make as many friends as possible. We should have more friends of the opposite sex instead of one or two. We should contact the students in public instead of in secret.
- Contact students of opposite sex warmly, generously and sincerely. Don't be too nervous or too shy in contact with a person of the opposite sex. In that case it is very difficult for you to

make a lot of friends, as no one likes a person who is too shy to say a word. If you are too shy a person, you can also find a way out. First of all, you can contact the students with the same interest and hobby with you. As both of you have much in common, you may have much to talk about. If you keep doing like that, little by little you will gladly find you are also as free to express yourself as others. ● Don't fall into the ditch (泥潭) of early love. The boys and girls at adolescence (青春期) are rich in feelings and full of imagination. They are easy to regard the friendship as a sign of love and fall in love with each other at an early age. In my opinion, boys and girls at middle school are too young and too tender to shoulder the heavy duty of love. Early love is a green apple that can't be eaten. An apple won't taste sweet until it is fully ripe. Do keep out of early love. 31. Which is the best title of the passage? A. Keep away from the early love. B. Some advice on how to associate between boys and girls. C. The contact does good not only to the boys but also to the girls. D. How to talk with a girl. 32. The underlined word "broaden" in the passage means" A. close down B. make small C. make broad D. make known 33. We should contact the students of the opposite sex in the following ways except A. with a good state of mind B. in public C. in secret D. warmly and generously 34. A person at adolescence is not ____ A. rich in feelings B. full of imagination C. old enough to fall in love D. easy to regard the friendship as a sign

of love